The Andover Village Board met on Monday, July 12, 2021, with the following members present Elma Gay, Dan Heiar, Jennifer Hirsch, Travis Noyd, Valli Putnam, Aaron Willett, Garrett Adamson, Mike Mielke and Bev Josephson.   Village employees Jon Blade and Ron Grymonprez.
The minutes of the June 7, 2021, meeting taken by Bev Josephson were accepted.    Elma made a motion to approve the minutes and Valli seconded the motion.    Motion carried.
The Village of Andover, Illinois Statement of Financial Condition as of June 30, 2021, was presented for review.   Travis made a motion to approve the Statement of Financial Condition. Dan seconded the motion.   Motion carried.
The Village of Andover General Bills through July 12, 2021 were reviewed for payment   Jennifer made a motion to approve with the Andover general bills and Dan seconded the motion.   Motion carried.     
The Village of Andover Water Department bills through July 12, 2021, were reviewed for payment.   Dan made a motion to pay the water department bills and Valli seconded the motion.   Motion carried.
Visitors/Citizens Comments
None.
Correspondence
Elma reported that Ron asked that the minutes be emailed to Mindy Carls for publication and Lisa Hamer.  He also asked about the Christmas Walk.   The Joy of Christmas will be held on December 1, 2021.   The Christmas Walk will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.   Mike reported the Jenny Lind signs being posted along Route 81 were turned down by the state.   We can place the signs on our property, and it was suggested to post one sign on Pine and another on Oak Street.   Elma will investigate the cost of the signs and she also said she would put something together for the Christmas Walk. 
Zoning Meeting
Mike reviewed the Zoning Board Meeting.   The building meets all the requirements if their shed is torn down within 30 days of completion of the project was the recommendation of the Zoning Board.   Mike said he was present at the meeting.   Final approval for the recommendation must come from the Village Board.   Elma made a motion to approve the recommendation of the Zoning Board and Jennifer seconded the motion.   Motion carried.
Water System Update
Mike reviewed with the Board the Public Hearing for the Water Project.   The new well must be at least 200 feet from the current and previous well.   The proposed location of the new well is on Mulberry Street and it within our easement.   Only the well head and power source would be visible.   We would need easement approval.   The USDA has also required that all steel or any metal for the project must be made in the United States which has increased the cost, and this could also impact availability.

Maintenance Building Camera Update
Travis reported he met with Mickey Johnson and the west camera works.   Travis said that Mickey is looking at some other options.   We could install a small window in the office for the line of sight for the cameras.   Jon suggested moving the camera from the small building to the main building and turn it towards the burn pile.    It was suggested to move the current camera on the main building and aim it towards the burn pile to see if this would meet our needs.
Gazebo Restoration
Valli checked Lowe’s website, but nothing has been posted about the award of their grant.  A meeting was held with Mike, Ron Peterson, Kevin Betcher and Valli.  Mark Putnam is going to disassemble the benches and run them through a planer.  Mike is going to have the electricity disconnected from the gazebo.   Valli said she will call Mike Kelly about the details of the grant we have.   It was stated Logan could remove any miscellaneous hardware from the columns.   They are looking for volunteers to remove the ceiling after the electricity is disconnected.  Mike would like a wood ceiling.   Kevin got some stripper and did a test strip on one of the poles.   A heat gun was found to work much better on the poles for removing the paint.   One of the poles was pressure treated wood.  It was thought this was done when Dave Riddell did some work on the gazebo several years ago.
Playground Equipment
Installation of the playground equipment is on hold.   The marks placed for the new equipment will need to be redone since they are gone from mowing, weather, etc.
Employee Evaluations
Mike and Travis met with Jon and Ron to review their evaluations.   Mike said all were positive comments.   Mike said they still need to meet with Dave Riddell.   A 3% increase in salary was recommended.   Elma made a motion to give Ron and Jon a 3% salary increase retroactive to May 1, 2021, and Jennifer seconded the motion.   Motion carried.
Street Projects
Ron said rock has been laid and waiting on grinder for 1st Street.    He broomed the church today and the parking area.   The church is going to reimburse the Village for the cost of their parking area which will be chipped when 6th Street is done.   Mike called the State about who takes care of the easement from the Post Office to the Hair Hutch.   If it is used for parking it is Village’s responsibility.   It could be included in next year’s street project, but it can be patched this year.  
Elma contacted companies about the cost of an electric speed sign, and they run between $2400 and $3500.   It was suggested that areas where we know we are having problems with speeders we can put up additional speed limit signs.   These signs cost around $75.   It was suggested to purchase 4 additional speed limit signs and post at least 2 on Mulberry between 1st and 4th Street.   Elma made a motion to spend up to $400 for signs and Travis seconded the motion.    Motion carried.


Sidewalk Project for 2021/2022 Budget
Mike talked to Jason West and informed him the Board approved the 2 projects.   Jason told Mike he probably won’t be here until fall to complete them.
Conklen/Hair Hutch Water Drainage Issue
State DOT came and cleaned out the ditch and blew out the culvert.    Mike talked to Bob Redecker and their tile field and septic system is saturated and not working.  It is leaching underground.   Bob told Mike there are going to fill in the cistern and install a new septic system and fields.
Village Hall Front Steps/Front Sidewalk Area
Mike said this is on hold for the present.
Old Business
Mike said we have another application for summer help.  It is from Elma’s grandson.  Ron said that he and Logan have patched all of 1st Street and Ash Street.   It was stated the pavilions need to be painted.   Elma also said that we put out the mulch without first weed eating it.   Elma said there are probably enough projects which an additional summer employee could help.   Elma said he would be available to started on the 19th.   Mike said he will set up a time to meet with him.
Bruce Marshall was here and will come back and put out his laser on Elm Street and 6th.     Ron looked at Victoria Drive on the south side.   He said that none of the houses have tubes.   There is water was sitting between Roger Catlett’s and Camden Holpers.   Approximately 15 years ago a tile was installed at the cost of the homeowner and Ron said the tile is running well.   Nothing further will be done on Victoria Drive at present. 
New Business
Nutty Bar Liquor License
Mike talked to JT and other municipalities were waiving liquor licenses for a period due to the pandemic.   This was not recommended in 2020 or the first half of 2021.   Mike said they paid the 2nd half of their liquor license for 2021.   Mike suggested we waive their liquor license for the 1st 6 months of 2022.   Travis made a motion to waive the Nutty Bar’s liquor license from January 1, 2022, through June 30, 2022.   Elma seconded the motion.   The motion carried with a vote of 5 ayes and 0 nays.   Jennifer abstained from the vote.
Bev reported she was contacted by someone interested in purchasing the lot on 7th Street and Locust.   Mike said we need to get the property assessed.
Travis made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Dan seconded the motion.   Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,


Bev Josephson, Village Clerk
